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MINUTES

BUSINESS DISTRICT CONSTRUCTION REVIEW BOARD

MEETING

116 ASPEN LANE
SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS  78232
MONDAY, JULY 9, 2012
5:30 P.M.

The Business District Construction Review Board (BDCRB) of the City of Hill Country Village met for a meeting Monday, July 9, 2012 at 5:30 p.m. at City Hall, 116 Aspen Lane, San Antonio, Texas. This was an open meeting subject to the open meeting law of the State of Texas.

Members Present:






Buddy Swift, Chair 

Greg Blasko
Dean Perry
City Staff Present:

Jennifer Gonzales, Administrative Assistant

1.   Call to order.  

Dr. Swift announced that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at 5:34 p.m.

2.
Approval of the minutes of the November 7, 2011 meeting.

Dr. Buddy Swift made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  
Mr. Greg Blasko and Mr. Dean Perry abstained because they both related they were not present at the November 7, 2011 meeting.  
Since no one seconded the motion the minutes for the November 7, 2011 meeting were not approved.  

These minutes will have to be approved at the next Business District Construction Review Board meeting.
3.  A public hearing, discussion and possible action regarding a sign variance under Chapter 50 of the City Code for an additional sign, submitted by Ms. Jennifer Garcia for the business known as Gold’s Gym, located at 15759 San Pedro Avenue, San Antonio, Texas 78232.
Dr. Buddy Swift briefed the board members on a request from Gold’s Gym to place an additional sign facing U.S. 281 North.  

Dr. Swift informed members the city had received a letter from Mr. Don Kuyrkendall, owner of the building authorizing Gold’s Gym to put up an additional sign.

Dr. Swift also briefed board members city staff had received one letter from the Fichtel residence 203 Hill Country Lane relating they disapproved the placement of another sign.
Ms. Christina Hernandez, Liberty Signs related there are currently two signs for the business, one at the entrance of the building and another on the pole sign. The third sign they are questing on behalf of the building would face U.S. 281 North above the children’s area. 
Mr. Greg Blasko didn’t see a problem with the sign and related this seemed to him as an additional sign that the previous owners already had. Mr. Blasko further related the city council had already authorized the previous business an additional sign at the same location.
Mr. Dean Perry asked Ms. Garcia what the frontage was.

After discussion Dr. Buddy Swift made a motion to grant the variance for the additional sign on the eastern front of the building facing U.S. 281North marked as  Exhibit A, seconded by Mr. Greg Blasko. Motion passed unanimously.
A variance was granted to Section 50-10, Business Signs in regards to section (1) c which states the following:
The single tenant of a commercial building, or the single tenant of a one story space in a multi-tenant commercial building, may affix or paint one sign to the front of the building or occupied space. Such sign shall not exceed 32 square feet in area and three feet in height, and shall begin and terminate no less than two feet from each edge of the building or occupied space. 

4.  Adjourn.

There being no further business to come before the BDCRB, the meeting was adjourned at 5:51 p.m.

Approved this the 23rd day of June, 2014
 _____________________

                                                                        
 
        Buddy Swift 

               
                                                   

  
    Chair 

ATTEST:

________________________

Frank Morales

City Administrator

Acting City Secretary
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